Our Holy Redeemer
St Margaret
Parishes’ Pastoral Council News
The Parishes’ Pastoral Council met on Monday 3rd September.  During the meeting we discussed the Year of Faith which will run from 11 October 2012 until 24 November 2013 and is a time for us to deepen our faith in different ways.  We also discussed commissioning new Extraordinary Ministers, the possibility of organising parish trips and pilgrimages and the 125th anniversary of the founding of Our Holy Redeemers parish which will be celebrated next year.  The current church building is a bit younger; it was erected some 15 years after the foundation of the parish.

The main thing that we discussed was the Pastoral Meetings held in both parishes on 17 June 2012 and the feedback that parishioners gave at these meetings.  At the meetings we asked parishioners to tell us what was good about their parish and to give us suggestions for action that parishioners could take to make the parishes better.  Over a hundred people, young and old, took part in the meetings.  They listed 103 things that are good about the parishes and gave 104 suggestions for action.  Here are some of the things that parishioners said:

What is good about the parishes:  good community (“knowing people care”, “community spirit”), things for young people (“youth involvement is great and the people who help”), Sunday teas (“Sunday teas brilliant”), pastoral team (“Great priests! + Sister! + Deacon!”), music group (“folk group excellent”), daily mass (“daily mass is important”).
Suggestions for action:  Social events (“FUN in the parish i.e. bus runs, parish dances, etc”), for young people (“build on youth events and involvement”), communication (“parish newsletter to be put through doors”), liturgy / opportunities for prayer (“parish retreats”, “regular benediction”), clubs (“maybe start a parish sports club for young people”), parish befriending (“parish befriending club, between older parishioners who live alone and young people”).
A full report of all feedback from the meetings is on the notice board in the churches.  The Pastoral Council will meet on Saturday 29 September to pray and form a pastoral programme for the parishes for the years ahead.  Please pray for the Pastoral Council – they do this work on behalf of all of us in the parishes.

If you have any ideas or suggestions or want to help, speak to any member of the Pastoral Council: Canon Tartaglia, Fr Gargaro, Deacon Frank, Sr Marie, Theresa Bradley (St M), Patrick Brown (St M), Tony Coultas (St M), Robert Doherty (St M), Paul Duddy (OHR), Rena McInerney (St M), Kathleen McNiven (St M), Gerry Meechan (St M) and Mary Ann Savage (OHR).  The next regular meeting of the Pastoral Council will be 12th November.
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